Draft Minutes MIT Faculty Meeting Nov. 12, 2007

Present:

Faculty: Sherry Walton, Sonja Wiedenhaupt, Scott Coleman, Gery Gerst, Lester Krupp, Jacque Ensign, Masao Sugiyama, Anita Lenges, Terry Ford, Chris Ramsey-Sharp, George Freeman.

Staff: Loren Petty, Maggie Foran

Check in:

Student teaching generally went well reports the MIT Year 2 team, one student still in progress.

The PEAB will be here Jan. 28th and would like to visit the MIT Year 2 Master Projects Presentations in the a.m., and visit the MIT Year 1 classes in the p.m. Teams noted for their calendars.

Networking with Hirsh Diamant, Evergreen faculty member:

Hirsch’s winter program will have some Saturday offerings related to diversity and the arts and he is welcoming MIT candidate’s involvement and funding from MIT.  Cohorts are encouraged to get in touch with Hirsh for more details, and Scott and Terry will let their students know about these opportunities. Lester shared that on March 1 kids would be doing art in the Longhouse all day, and there would be a public presentation from 4-6 pm. 

Salmon People:

Sherry had sent out information on the Salmon People’s presentations which integrates sustainability with the arts, and Gery shared the expense of $500 for three hours was a bit steep. It was suggested MIT counter-offer with a lower stipend, and Gery will follow-up.

2009 Team:

Sherry shared that she had corresponded with Michael Vavrus about leading the MIT 2009 team, but he wanted to know who else would be on the team, and has not definitely committed at this time. There are no other MIT faculty currently slated for this team. She asked faculty to think about how to proceed with forming a team and to discuss again at the MIT faculty Jan. meeting. Sherry also spoke with Nancy Murray at the faculty retreat and Nancy indicated interest in participating, although she is standing for Academic Dean. Nancy would bring science background to the team. David McAvity with math background is also a possibility. 

Accreditation Visit Feedback:

· Assessment must be incorporated through program, we need evidence that candidates learned what we taught and the student teaching rubric is not enough

· We need to be explicit in our syllabi each cohort when we are teaching about the types of abuse and candidates’ responsibilities to know how to respond. Need to assess candidate knowledge in this area.

· We need to show where in MIT we are teaching about using technology for teaching, and in particular, how we are assessing candidates knowledge and use of technology in general and also for their endorsement areas. This concern was a raised by Dennis Sterner, Dean of Education at Whitworth University, and he’d like to see testing in this area in order to “show how your students learned it”. Examples of content specific technology standards, materials, and courses possibly incorporating this material at other colleges of education were included in the meeting notebook for review. Jacque shared that this type of technology instruction was embedded in the introduction to education course at Seattle U. Jacque also shared that some technology instruction was done in 08 cohort during year 1 in the content area literacy instruction, but not enough. Terry shared she plans to incorporate some technology work into the literacy unit for the 09 cohort. Anita suggested we look for technology incorporated into candidates’ lesson plans. Teams need to consider multidirectional ways to assessing, and what is being assessed.

· Dennis Sterner from the site visit also expressed that there should be clear evidence of lesson plans for reading within content areas.

· Sherry will need to respond on how MIT is addressing these concerns in the annual PEAB report she’ll draft in May. She asked teams to email her with any technology pieces they are incorporating into the program with their cohorts.

Assessment Responsibilities Paper:

Draft paper outlining assessment system and responsibilities examined and discussed. Under faculty responsibilities there was consensus “we can do this”, however it was noted that some of the “how to do it” such as the 3rd bullet out content specific methodologies and technologies was yet to be determined. 

· Portfolios, especially the student teaching one, should include rubrics for items within it such as curriculum units.

· Sonja suggested we pay attention to change over time from candidates’ written reflections. There was agreement these reflections are a rich source of evidence.

· Terry suggested a reflective piece should be part of the rubric.

· Chris would like to have rubric given for whole presentation portfolio due at end of student teaching at beginning of quarter, given the differences she’s seeing from candidates’ submissions.

· Sherry inquired if faculty wanted to relook at the descriptive list of portfolios – Maybe was the answer.

· Jacque shared the 08 cohort was given a list of what should be in portfolios.

Scott then raised a concern about whether the current MIT model on how the faculty teams are structured should be reviewed and perhaps other models such as having one faculty carry through the entire cohort, but incorporating more specialists, might make more sense. There is interest in revisiting this issue.

Standard V Revision:

Materials in notebook showed comparison of old Standard V and the newly adopted Standard V from this past summer. The new language of Standard V was examined, especially noting the need to incorporate sustainability as a new topic into the program. The program will need to continue collecting “student voice” examples and show how candidates use that evidence to improve their teaching and documenting what and how students are learning. The program will need to submit a proposal to OSPI/PESB by late January showing how the program is changing to meet the new Standard V.

· A discussion on first year practica followed. Jacque shared the SU model which paired students in cluster schools where they observed, coached and videotaped each other. Lester liked this idea given his experience with practicum candidates, and so did others. Sonja thought the pairs would help in collection of student based evidence. She said that the students could work in tandem to talk with students about their conceptions. Then on projects like the micro-teaching, one student could observe/interview student conceptions while the other student teaches.  We will look into making this a recommendation as part of our program revision proposal, but will need to examine how this model would affect amount of time in the schools for candidates. 

· A discussion on different ways of student teaching followed. Anita shared about a model that involves half day of teaching, half day back on campus reflecting on children’s actual learning, and coaching on content and pedagogy for 6-8 weeks. Lester commented that he finds it important to have secondary students in the classroom all day. Jacque shared about the New Haven, CT model using cluster schools. Sherry commented that changing student teaching involves backing up and also assessing what happens in practicums in year 1. Loren commented that we would need a better relationship with the Olympia district to implement some of these ideas.

We will discuss more about program modifications in response to Standard V at January MIT faculty meeting, so please continue to think about this issue.

Endorsement Preparation and Assessment:

Sherry called attention in the meeting notebook to the updated mathematics, Middle level math, and Middle level science endorsement competencies recently approved by PESB. She reiterated the state expectation that candidates’ knowledge and skills related to endorsements must be assessed by the program, and not merely through the WEST-E. Maggie shared briefly about upcoming WEST-E changes, including the elementary education test having two subsections: one will incorporate math/science/health and the other arts, social studies and English language arts. She also mentioned Elementary education candidates will need a second WEST-E for certification (in any area other than traffic safety) beginning September 2009.

Next MIT Faculty Meeting:

Jan. 14th, 3-5 pm, Sem 2 E 3123 was date agreed upon. Maggie will reschedule her MIT information workshop she had scheduled at that time.

